
Ten Things to Know About Capital Gains and Losses 
 
Did you know that almost everything you own and use for personal or investment purposes is a capital asset? 
Capital assets include a home, household furnishings and stocks and bonds held in a personal account.  
When you sell a capital asset, the difference between the amount you paid for the asset and its sales price is a 
capital gain or capital loss. 
 
Here are 10 facts from the IRS about how gains and losses can affect your federal income tax return. 
 
1. Almost everything you own and use for personal purposes, pleasure or investment is a capital asset. 
  
2. When you sell a capital asset, the difference between the amount you sell it for and your basis – which is     
usually what you paid for it – is a capital gain or a capital loss.  
 
3. You must report all capital gains. 
  
4. You may only deduct capital losses on investment property, not on personal-use property.  
 
5. Capital gains and losses are classified as long-term or short-term. If you hold the property more than one 
year, your capital gain or loss is long-term. If you hold it one year or less, the gain or loss is short-term. 
  
6. If you have long-term gains in excess of your long-term losses, the difference is normally a net capital 
gain. Subtract any short-term losses from the net capital gain to calculate the net capital gain you must 
report.  
 
7. The tax rates that apply to net capital gain are generally lower than the tax rates that apply to other 
income. For 2012, the maximum capital gains rate for most people is 15 percent. For lower-income 
individuals, the rate may be 0 percent on some or all of the net capital gain. Rates of 25 or 28 percent may 
apply to special types of net capital gain. The top rate on capital gains will be increasing by at least 3.8%. 
There is still uncertainty about any other increases but it does appear likely that top rate will increase to 20% 
on top of the 3.8% increase.  
 
8. If your capital losses exceed your capital gains, you can deduct the excess on your tax return to reduce 
other income, such as wages, up to an annual limit of $3,000, or $1,500 if you are married filing separately. 
  
9. If your total net capital loss is more than the yearly limit on capital loss deductions, you can carry over the 
unused part to the next year and treat it as if you incurred it in that next year. 
  
10. There are several different year end strategies that can be used with capital gains. When a taxpayer has 
large capital gains they may harvest the losses in losing positions. This strategy depends upon your current 
expected taxable income and also the outlook for the stocks. High income taxpayers who are thinking of 
selling stock for a gain early in 2013 may consider selling before the year end because of the coming tax 
hikes. All of this should be done with the advice of an expert and we are here to help. 
 


